## CITY OF CROSSVILLE

392 N. Main St. Crossville, Tennessee 38555~4275 Tel (931) 707~8138 FAX (931) 484~7713

> Office of The City Manager

July 9, 2018

Mr. Wayne Harrison, District Manager Waste Connections of Tennessee P.O. Box 505 Crossville, TN 38557

Dear Mr. Harrison,

In a recent review of your monthly invoice to the City, I noted that the Maranatha Mobile Home Park off Sparta Drive is being billed to the City. This item was specifically noted in the latest contract in section 1.0 Definitions, 1.6 Commercial units include mobile home parks. Going forward we will not be paying this location's pickup. The owner needs to be contacted and informed that they need to make arrangements to pay you for individual pickups or go to a commercial dumpster agreement. I am sorry for any confusion, but we thought this was understood when the contract specified residential and designated municipal sites.

We are paying this month's billing, but will not do so going forward.

Respectfully,

Greg Wood

Crossville City Manager

CC:

Valerie Hale, City Clerk Fred Huston, Finance Director Kevin Music, Public Works